

<p>It was acknowledged that overgrown ditches cannot be maintained by the litter pickers and in that case if litter causes any drainage impediment, this should also be brought to the landowner or CBC's immediate attention.</p>	
6. SAND ROAD – SPEED LIMIT SIGNS.	
<p>Gareth raised the issue of signage at the Sand Road/Silsoe Road junction following a comment that it restricts visibility here. This was mentioned to both Steve Lakin and Steve Hall and the latter said he would check it out asap. Cllrs asked if the signs could be moved, maybe as part of the Wardhedges work, to the Pulloxhill side of the junction, which would allow a clear view, but it was noted that an additional sign may then be required and would need to be funded.</p> <p>The Clerk mentioned that this had been requested by the Council once before when the extended footpath scheme opposite the junction was taking place, but the sign had not been moved then.</p> <p>It was suggested that the No Cold Calling sign lower down the post at the junction, formed part of the problem and if removed would give greater visibility, especially as the scheme was no longer enforced in the same way as it was in the past. If appropriate the sign could also be removed on Flitton Hill - Clerk to organise (*Requested info from CBC 2/11/17)</p>	*DL
7. MATCH FUNDING SCHEME 2018-19	
<p>Cllr Ellis mentioned a potential problem area in the Parish and suggested that a further meeting be arranged to look at this and the funding stream, before the deadline in January 2018.</p>	GE
8 AOB	
<p>Clerk unaware of AOB as had to sort out the following meeting scheduled to start at 20.00h.</p> <p>Please advise if there was any further discussion which needs to be minuted at this point.</p>	

The meeting ended at 20.15h